
Supplementary Final Examinations 

Supplementary examinations will be offered in Pharmacy courses that have a final 

examination. Please note that supplementary exams in PHAR 2004, PHAR 3111 and 

PHAR 3006 are at the discretion of the instructor. 

Doctor of Pharmacy (Pharm.D.), Full-Time Program 

1. Supplementary examinations are permitted only in Pharmacy courses that have 
a final examination. 

2. Normally, students receiving a final grade of 45-49% in a Pharmacy course, and 
a term grade in the course excluding the original final exam of at least 50%, may 
write a supplementary examination. 

3. Supplementary examinations will be of similar length and degree of difficulty as 
the original final examination. 

4. Students may write a supplementary examination for any one course only once. 
5. No more than three supplementary examinations in Pharmacy courses can be 

written during the program. 
6. Students who wish to write a supplementary examination must apply in writing by 

completing the “Application for Supplementary Final Examination” form available 
from the School’s website. The completed form should be submitted to the 
Dean’s Office within 48 hours of the official release of grades by the University. 

7. Any student writing a supplementary examination may obtain no more than a 
maximum grade of 65% in the course. The transcript will indicate that the final 
grade was earned as a result of a supplementary examination. 

8. Supplementary examinations will normally be written no later than the first week 
of the semester immediately following the one in which the course was failed, 
and will normally coincide with the writing of deferred examinations. Grades for 
supplementary examinations will be submitted to the Office of the Registrar 
within one week following the commencement of classes for that semester. 
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